
From the Director 

 

The Children’s Advocacy and Protection Center of Catawba County 

 

What’s new on 

our website... 

• CAPC Year in Review 
 

• Meet New Board 

Members 
 

• Meet the team 
 

www.catawbacountycapc.org 

 

Save the Date: 

• April 25, 2020 

DENIM and DIAMONDS 

Heritage Barn, Conover 

 

Come Visit Us: 

• Thankful Thursdays—open 

house on the 4th Thursday 

of the month at 11:00 am 

  

Connect with Us: 

Facebook: Children’s Advocacy 

& Protec2on Center 
 

Instagram: capc1234 

As we close out the 2018-2019 fiscal year, my heart is full! I am so  

thankful for the many individuals, churches, businesses, and community  

organizations who joined with us in caring for the children and families 

that came through our doors.   

In 2020, we will celebrate 20 years of service.  We opened the doors at our 

first location in April of 2000, next to Catawba Valley Medical Center with 

one staff member. Today we have five full time staff and three part-time 

staff providing the following onsite services:  

 onsite forensic interviews ▪ onsite victim advocacy ▪ onsite medical  

examinations ▪ onsite mental health therapy ▪ onsite caregiver support 

group ▪ onsite therapy dog (in training) ▪ Camp Dragonfly  

We also offer prevention programs in the community:   

Darkness to Light and Yello Dyno child safety training 

 I am reminded of a quote by Maya Angelou, “Life is not measured by the 

number of breaths you take but the moments that take your breath away.” 

This has been breath taking year as I remember each of you who so  

generously shared your time, talent, and treasures with us.  

~ Adrienne Opdyke, Executive Director 

 

Fiscal Year 2018-2019 in Review 
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Thanks to our 2018-2019 donors and volunteers! 

Grantors and Foundations 

Beaver Family Foundation 

Broyhill Family Foundation 

Cam Newton Foundation 

Catawba County United Way 

Children's Advocacy Centers of NC, Inc. 
Corinth Reformed Church 

Corning Incorporated Foundation 

First Tennessee Foundation 

Foundation For The Carolinas 

GFWC of North Carolina, Inc. 
Hickory Rotary Club 

Hincken Emigh Family Charitable        
Foundation 

Kiwanis Club of Western Catawba Co. 
NC Department of Public Safety 

Neuville Family Endowment 
O Leonard Moretz Foundation 

Rotary Club of Lake Hickory 

Service League of Hickory, Inc 

Sisters of Mercy NC Foundation, Inc. 
Target Corporation 

TSH Charitable Trust  
United Way of Catawba Co. 
    —Youth Council 
Walmart 
 

Corporations and Organizations 

2 Pink Magnolias 

Absorbit, Inc. 
Allegra Print & Imaging 

Alrays International, Inc 

ASignCo 

Aspire Woodworks 

Attitude Salon 

Benco Steel, Inc. 
Benfield’s Appliance Repair 
Beth Eden Lutheran Church 

Bethlehem UMC GALS Group 

Bisque N Beads 

Bloombaes 

Blue Ridge Harley Davidson 

BOCA 

Bumble Bee Interiors 

Café Rule LLC 

Caldwell County District Attorney’s Ofc 

Carolina Coach & Camper LLC 

Carolina Oncology Specialists, P.A. 
Carolina Theatre 

Catawba County DSS 

Catawba Valley Medical Center 
Catawba Valley Quilters Guild 

Centurions Motorcycle Club 

Circle K International—CVCC 

Century Furniture Company 

Challenger Early College High School  
    —Mrs. Richard’s Class 

Chick-Fil-A 

City of Claremont 
City of Conover 
Claremont Elementary School 
    —Student Council 
Commscope 

Concord UMC 

Conover Masonic Lodge #709 

Conover Police Department 
Cowboy Country 

CR Laine 

Custom Design Group 

Custom Upholstery by Bryan Hildebran 

Dallas 1 Construction, LLC 

David C Small, DDS, MS 

Designmaster Furniture 

Dr. Christopher Reese, DDS, PA 

Douglas Burton Pottery 

Ever A Woman 

Fan Fair 
Fiberline LLC 

First Citizens Bank 

First Security Company, Inc. 
Fleet Feet 
Foot Solutions of Hickory 

Foothills Antique Power Association 

Friendship United Methodist Church 

Frye Regional Medical Center 
FTB Advisors 

Geppetos Pizza 

GKN Driveline Employees 

Gold Town USA 

Good Day Doodles 

The Green Room Community Theatre 

Healing For Life, PLLC 

Hendrick Honda 

Henry River Preservation Fund 

Hickory Academy of Martial Arts 

Hickory Allergy and Asthma Clinic PA 

Hickory Chair, LLC 

Hickory Choral Society 

Hickory Crawdads 

Hickory Furniture Mart 
Hickory Jr Womans Club 

Hickory Lodge BPOE 1654 

Hickory Museum of Art 
Hickory Soup Kitchen 

Hollar Tractor Parts Co, Inc. 
IChurch 

Jewelry Exchange 

John Cloninger III, DDS 

Jones Von Drehle Vineyards, LLC 

Jordan Powell Furniture 

Kappa Delta Sorority 

Kay Herman, CPA, PA 

Laurel Ridge Ventures, LLC 

Lenoir-Rhyne University 

Long View Police Department 
Martin Starnes & Associates, CPAs, P.A. 
Mike Johnson’s Hickory Toyota 

Newcomers of Catawba Valley 

O My Soap 

Olde Hickory Station 

Oxford Elementary—Construction Club 

Oz’s Jewelers 

Parkway House 

Pepsi-Cola Bottling Company 

Piedmont Pathology Associates Inc. 
Project Linus 

Renaissance Financial Partners 

River Bend Middle School 
Robert Abbey Lighting 

Rock Barn Country Club & Spa 

Russell L Isenhour, CPA, PC 

Sam’s Club #6355 

Shell’s Barbeque 

Sherrill Furniture 

Sigmon’s Painting and Wallcovering, Inc 

The Site Station 

Splentique 

St. Aloysius Catholic Church 

St. Andrews Lutheran Church 

St. Lukes Lutheran Church 

St. Stephens Lutheran Church ELCA 

Stine Gallery 

Stone’s Throw 

Subway Restaurant 
Sutter Street Manufacturing 

Texas Roadhouse 

The Childhealth Center, PA 

The Episcopal Church Of The Ascension 

Thrivent Financial - Colby Bolick  
Town of Maiden 

Twisted Covenant Motorcycle Social Club 

Unifour Pediatrics 

United Way of the Southern Tier 
United Beverages 

Vanguard Furniture 

Vintage House 

Wesley Chapel UMC 

Wesley Hall, Inc. 
West Penn Hardwoods, Inc. 
Wykes Cleaners 

YMCA of Catawba Valley 

 

Individual Donors 

Shuford and Jayne Abernathy 

Tom and Kathy Adkins 

Larry and Susan Aiello 

Peter and Tracey Alford 

John and Christine Almeida 

Catherine Ames 

Yvonne Ames 

Brian and Susan Anauo 

JC and Diane Anderson 

Mark and Sally Anderson 

James and Adina Andreu 

Susan E Arrowood 

Todd and Kathryn Ashworth 

Wayne and Judy Bach 

Julian and Sylvia Bajorek 

Dee Dee Baker 
Mary-Margaret and Wesley Baker 
David and Robin Ball 
Rodman and Cynthia Barber 
Ray and Yvonne Barnhardt 
Keith and Gayle Barnwell 
Rosemary Bass and John Young 

Ken and Christine Bates 

Gary and Andrea Benfield 

Bruce Blackburn 

Michael and Deanne Blackburn 

Gary and Kristen Blake 

Cody and Sarah Bolick 

Mitchell and Molly Boughman 

Larry and Beth Bowman 

Bobby and Nancy Boyd 

Rand and Beth Brandes 
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Individual Donors—cont’d 

David and Martha Branyon 
John and Constance Bray 

Helen Brigham 

Tammy Leigh Brooks 

Don and Jennifer Brown 

Kristen Brown 

Ronald and Laura Caldwell 
Donald and Mary Ann Campbell 
Summer Carrol 
Christopher Castiglia-Marelli 
Tracy Cerrito 

Richard and Amy Chang 

Jennie L Cheek 

Burford and Pat Cherry 

Paulette F Church 

Dale and Brenda Cline 

Wendy R. Cline 

Gladys B Cochran 

Arnold Cogswell 
Doug and Eleanor Coleman 

Joyce Corbett 
David and Ruth Cotter 
Wendell and Judith Cramer 
Paul and Caroline Culpepper 
John and Jane Cutchin 

David and Liza Dale 

Susan Davis 

Ronald and Sandra Deal 
Geoff and Carrie DeLeary 

Connie Desmond 

Linda DiCianni 
Rob and Karen Dickerson 

Dan and Cathi Dillon 

Arnita Dula 

David and Jennifer Duralia 

David Eckard 

Diane A Eckard 

Ed and Jane Ellis 

Connie and Henry Engart 
Karen Ester 
Matt and Joni Fallaw 

Mike and Patty Fay 

Forrest A and Becky Ferrell 
Michele Feudale and Dr. Joseph Inglefield 

Jessica Ford 

Tom and Sandra Foster 
John and Bess Fuller 
Harvey and Susanne Gannon 

Richard and Barbara Garlitz 

Snyder and Gail Garrison 

Clement and Mary Elizabeth Geitner 
Boyd and Ellen George 

Jack and Jennifer Glasheen 

Gene and Margaret Glaze 

Mitchell Gold and Bob Williams 

John Goodell 
Sharon and Charles Goodwin 

Bryan and Jennifer Graham 

John and Linda Greenwell 
Sanford and Linda Guttler 
Steven and Margaret Hamm 

Eddie Hamrick 

David and Jan Hanby 

Steve and Katheryn Harlan 

Karen Harrington 

Becky Hart 
Robert W Hart 
Traci Hawks 

Robert and Kelly Highland 

Jane Hitchcock 

PJ Holt 
Brendan and Jill Horgan 

Edward and Eileen Horgan 

Kyle and Charlene Horgan 

Sue Huffman 

Penni and Kevin Huffman 

Pete and Kelley Hurley 

Gary Indenbaum 

Judy Ingold 

Randall and Carmen Isenhower 
Darrell and Patty Johnson 

Deborah Johnson 

Jordan Johnson 

Keith and Lynn Johnson 

Carrol Jones and Rachael Trainer 
David and Pat Jones 

James and Louise Judd 

Brian and Kathy Kelly 

Melissa Kerekes 

Gary and Sharon Keuper 
Dana Killian 

Erin Killian 

Jeff and Leslie Knapp 

Constantine and Nicole Kogan 

Brian and Gretchen Krenzel 
Zig and Adra Kryszczuk 

Steve and Kris Lackey 

Edda Lail 
Leroy and Lynn Lail 
Kathleen Landry 

Fred and Rhonda Laxton 

John and Eileen Leach 

Valerie and Reggie Leath 

Jim and Susan Lee 

Jerald and Carolyn Leonhardt 
Becky Less 

Cheryl L Logan 

Stephanie Logan 

Victor and Melissa Lubinski 
Carl and Laura Luckadoo 

David and Katherine Ludwig 

Susan Lokow 

William and Kim Lutz 

June S Marr 
Dale and Vickie Martin 

Judy Martin 

Nancy Matheson 

Carol and Ronald McConnell 
Melinda McCormick 

Jennifer McCracken 

Robert and Nancy Meek 

John and Kelly Meier 
Eric and Jennifer Meredith 

Gerald and GiGi Miller 
Joel and Nancy Miller 
Christopher Moore 

Dan and Christine Moore 

George and Carolyn Moretz 

Reba W Mosteller 
Steve and Jane Mull 
Robert and Kimberly Mullinax 

Bryan Neuwirth 

Dan and Adrienne Opdyke 

Alexander and Paula Opper 
John and Neal Orgain 

Jennifer and Christopher Owen 

Margery Owsley 

Wendy Pagenstecher 
Robert and Tiffany Parlier 
David and Paula Parsons 

John and Cathy Pascone 

Sanjay and Angela Patel 
Mary Patton 

Edward and Susan Pearce 

Bill and Jane Pekman 

Cloyd and Pamela Propst 
Thomas A Rasmussen Jr. 
Kevin and Julianne Reaume 

SE and Julie Rhodes 

David and Lisa Ridgway 

Wayne and Linda Robinette 

John and Karen Schafer 
Millie Hancock Schumpert 
Carolyn B Schweikert 
Lance and Denise Sellers 

Kevin and Lisa Shea 

Tom and Geri Shea 

Gary and Lynda Sheridan 

Robert and Beth Shoffner 
Pauline Shook 

Tommy Shores 

Charles and Mildred Shuford 

Kemp and Christy Sigmon 

Angela B Simmons 

Glen and Blenda Singletary 

Bob Smith and Lynn James-Smith 

Clifton and Amy Smith 

Randy and Sharon Smith 

Catherine Snipes 

Michael and Martha Sowers 

Tommy Spain 

Lynn and JoAnn Spees 

Dakota Spurling 

Scott and Dawn Spurling 

Tom and Marsha Spurling 

David Stafford 

Dale Stincic 

Timothy and Jennifer Summers 

Blair and Knox Tate 

Bill and Christy Taylor 
Donald Taylor 
Mark and Marcellena Teague 

Wilson and Maureen Teague 

John Teeter 
Kevin Tolbert 
Norton and Patricia Turner 
Camilla Vanderzee 

Pendleton and Kate Waldron 

Sue Walker 
Michael and Lisa Webber 
Robert and Townes Wessels 

Jack and Judy West 
Barry and Kathy Whisnant  
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Individual Donors—cont’d 

Judy White 

Shana and Jeffrey White 

Tom and Mary Jo Wiley 

Jerri Wilfong 

Randal and Barbara Williams 

Phillip and Patricia Wischerth 

The Worley Family 

Alan and Crystal Wray 

Frank and Brenda Wyatt 
Robert Yapundich and Linda Billips 

Lynn G Young 

 

Volunteers 

Todd Ashworth 

Linda Baker 
Mary-Margaret Baker 
Andrea Benfield 

Susan Bisulca 

Michael Blackburn 

Lori Blocker 
Sarah Bolick 

Reilley Bowman 

Brooke Brockman 

Don Brown 

Brianna Bumgarner 
Terra Butler 
Summer Carrol 
Damaris Castro-Solis 

Sarah Chase 

Karely Chavez 

Brooks Clary 

Christie Clary 

Averi Crouch 

Silfanita Cummings 

Katherine Dahs 

Kristie Demers 

Linda DiCianni 
Kristy Dillard 

Amelia Dowling 

Arnita Dula 

David Eckard 

Joni Fallaw 

Matt Fallaw 

Riley Farmer 
Jonathan Foster 
Brandy Fox 

Michele Francois 

Taylor Fredrickson 

Bess Fuller 
Lori Greveling 

Thomas Guier 
Aaron Haddock 

Karen Harrington 

Carol Ann Hartman 

Kabre Heck 

Ricki Helton 

Dave Henson 

Linda Henson 

Briana Hinshaw 

Virginia Hinzman 

Eileen Horgan 

Hailey Huffman 

Penni Huffman 

Chris Johnson 

Jordan Johnson 

Kappa Delta Sorority 

Melissa Kerekes 

Dana Killian 

David Learner 
Becky Less 

Hannah Little 

Eric Loftin 

Alexandria Mace 

Caroline Maltba 

Hugh McCammon 

Peggy McCoth 

Sydney McGill 
Allison Mehta 

Robert “BJ” Mullinax 

Kara O’Mally 

Beth Osbahr 
Saxon Owens 

Samantha Parham 

Kristin Parrot 
Scott Reilly 

Candace Reinhardt 
Lisa Ridgway 

Linda Robinette 

Carlos Rodriguez 

Marisa Rogers 

Carrie Ross 

Megan Shackelford 

Nicole Sherrill 
Bobbie Sigmon 

Brooke Sigmon 

Christy Sigmon 

Angela Simmons 

Vidal Sipe 

Sharon Smith 

Mackenzie Smoak 

Jason Spake 

Lisa Spruell  
Gail Summer 
Marcellena Teague 

Mark Teague 

Leonor Tobar 
Twisted Covenant Motorcycle Social Club 

Thurman Whisnant 
Shana White 

Jeff Wilham 

Barbara Williams 

Jake Williams 

Marvin Yokum 

Butterfly Garden 
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The CAPC has been blessed with the addition of a beautiful  
butterfly garden that greets everyone coming through our front 
door. Master Gardener, Hugh McCammon, designed the space,  
tested the soil, reworked our memory bricks, prepared the soil, 
and planted the garden.  

He had the assistance of 4 additional Master  
Gardeners: Peggy McCoth, Marvin Yokum, Susan 
Bisulca and Lori Greveling. Everyone enjoys the  
butterflies fluttering around in front of our center. 
We are grateful to the Extension Master Gardeners 
for this wonderful gift. 
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Chance has had a busy first year at the CAPC! He’s halfway through his training and has passed his 
basic and advanced obedience courses. He’s been working hard on public access training and has 
done a great job while training in the courtroom and DA’s office. He has begun task training, which 
will give him specific tasks to do with children and families based on what their individual needs are.  

Over the past year, Chance has given support and comfort to over 100 children while they receive 
services at the CAPC. He was recently able to be a calming presence and provide reassurance to a 
child while they prepared to testify in court. Here are just a few things that families have said about 
Chance: 

“Chance is so sweet and helped us to feel good about being 
there.” 

“I appreciated having Chance there to take our minds off 
things while we waited for our child to be interviewed.” 

“My kids felt comfortable and loved being with Chance.” 

“Chance helps a lot.” 

The CAPC staff and our MDT partners also appreciate having 
Chance as a part of the team. A few minutes with him can 
ease the stress of a difficult day and we all agree… 
Chance does help a lot. 

What is Resilience? Resilience is the ability to bounce back from stress, adversity, failure, challenges, or 

even trauma. Why are some people able to “bounce back” a8er trauma, while others have repeated  

struggles and difficul2es?  How do we mi2gate the nega2ve impact of trauma2c events to assist in healing 

and success?  

 

These ques2ons are the basis for much research and we have learned about factors that can improve  

outcomes for children and families. It's not something that kids either have or don't have; it's a skill 

that kids develop as they grow.  There are 3 core principles to improve outcomes for children and adults.    

(1) Suppor�ve responsive rela�onships - responsive rela2onships in early life can develop the founda2on  

upon which all else is built.  This means being responsive to needs, modeling capabili2es and helping children 

know they are not alone.  Adults also need suppor2ve rela2onships to help them deal with stress, support 

self-regula2on and promote a posi2ve outlook.  (2) Core Life Skills- providing essen2al skills to manage life.  

Adults teach, coach, and strengthen these skills by establishing rou2nes, modeling appropriate social  

behavior and crea2ng/maintaining suppor2ve, reliable rela2onships.   (3) Reduce sources of stress in the 

lives of children and families- Not all stress is bad and we need to learn how to manage stress, develop 

healthy stress responses rather than excess/overac2ve stress responses that can come from repeated  

trauma exposure.  The beAer adults are at managing their stress, the beAer they will be at providing  

support/nurturing children and modeling relaxa2on and stress management techniques.   

 

The single most common posi�ve factor in predic�ng a child’s ability to do well regardless of the adversity, 

is having at least one suppor�ve, stable, commi(ed rela�onship with a parent/caregiver or other adult.   

Resilience is a process that can be built and it’s never too late.  How do you contribute to someone else 

building resilience? 

~ Karen Henson, Mental Health Therapist 

 

Catch Up with Chance! 
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Children’s Advocacy Center 
4360 County Home Rd 

Conover, North Carolina 28613 

Phone: (828) 465-9296 

www.catawbacountycac.org 
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